Ask A Vet: There are Holiday Dangers for Your Pets
Sunday, December 23, 2012
Dear Dr. Weldy’s,  
I enjoy having Poinsettias around the house during Christmas and my cats have never been sick from them that I know of.  Are they really that dangerous or is it just an old wife’s tale that they are poisonous to cats?


Dear Reader,

    That is a common question I hear this time of year and the answer is no they are not really that dangerous.  Poinsettias can cause mild irritation to the mouth and stomach but are not particularly toxic to our pets.  However, there are many other items around the home at Christmas that pose a greater threat.  Here I have outlined some of the common threats.

Table Scraps
      To say that most of us will be feasting at some point during the holidays is probably an understatement, but there is no reason to bring our pets in on the gluttony.  Small amounts of lean meat like turkey is ok, but avoid giving them fatty poultry skin or other fatty items.  Most bones are also a no except the thicker tougher beef bones.    Sweets in general should not be given to your pet.  A dog’s stomach and intestine is not used to these rich foods and severe gastrointestinal irritation can ensue.  Aside from wreaking havoc on your carpet, this will make your pet uncomfortable and could even lead to a visit to your vet. 

Chocolate
    Fudge, cookies, chocolates etc.  They are often left out during holiday gatherings and are a leading cause of sick puppies at Christmas time.  Be careful if your dog is sneaky and has a sweet tooth.  The “theobromine” in chocolate can be quite toxic to dogs.

Mistletoe
    Always keep this inaccessible as it can be very toxic to all pets.  Depending on the type of mistletoe this plant can cause liver failure, seizures and death if ingested.

Oh Christmas Tree
    To cats especially, this is a very interesting part of the house at Christmas.  They can climb it, it has built in cat toys all over it, and it is a great place to urinate!  Ribbon or tinsel from the tree can be chewed and then ingested.  Often these result in “linear foreign bodies” in the animal’s intestine and cause extensive damage while the body tries in vain to move them along.  I have seen this cause the loss of large sections of intestine or even death of the pet.  Many animals will also try to drink the stagnant Christmas tree water which can contain fertilizer additives or dangerous bacteria.  One final concern around the Christmas tree is the electric light cord.  For some reason these cords can be more attractive than other cords in the house.  Severe burns or death can result from playing with and biting these cords.  


     Keeping a close eye on your pets during the holidays and taking a few simple precautions will hopefully prevent any mishaps this season.

-Dr. Justin Sellon
